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Following my original letter to Mr Foyne, dated 9th August 2013, I am writing once more to voice my opposition to the Ilminster Council plans to develop the Shudrick Valley.  The area is the most attractive part of Ilminster, with its beautiful farmland, ancient hedgerows and protected oak trees all teeming with wildlife.  A mistake was made regarding the grading of the farmland which has been found to be of better quality than was originally thought.  It would be absurd to demolish a perfectly good working farm which has had recent investment in it.

The winding lane which leads to Kingstone, and which is prone to flooding, is not suited to more traffic.

The original plan for the direction of growth of Ilminster favoured a development close to Canal Way.  There was so little publicity about the new Shudrick Valley option, that the public were unaware of it until the last moment.  I hear that a similar situation has occurred again.  Apparently there has been an alteration to the proposed development area which encompasses land that was not in the January 2013 submission by the Council.  Why were the interested members of the public not informed about it, and given a chance to comment? I fail to understand why the other end of Ilminster is not the favoured option.  The land is  flat and of lesser agricultural quality, it is closer to the A303, M5 and A358 and also the  industrial parks. In my opinion it makes far more sense to build there, possibly using some of the derelict brownfield eyesores, rather than to despoil an area which is a valuable public ammenity and a farmer's livelihood.

Emma Clark

